



RECEIVED

AND 20 202

P.O. Box 150 Stanley, Idaho 83278 (800) 843-5475

April 16, 2009

Nick Miller Department of Water Resources 322 East Front Street P. O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0098

Re: Water Measuring Devices - Stanharrah Corp.

Dear Mr. Miller:

A few months ago we requested a letter of approval for our water metering system to be installed at Mountain Village Resort in Stanley, Idaho. We are still waiting for that approval before purchasing the meter as it is a considerable expense and we must have assurance that it meets requirements. The piping is in place for the meter at this time. Please send us the written approval for the meter so that we may comply with your measurement requirements.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (208)774-3500.

Sincerely,

Neil B. Anderson, General Manager Mountain Village Resort

Neil B Anderson

cc: J. Bennetts